
City of McCleary 

STAFF REPORT 
 

To: Mayor Orffer and Council Members 

From: Chief Blumer 

Date: September 2021 

Department: Police Department 

 

Mayor and Council, 

 

What wonderful summer weather we had this year and let’s go back to a great Bear 

Festival. I regret not earlier thanking all the city staff for all the significant help they 

provided for traffic control for the parade and preparing the city for the event. We 

had a couple of officers “volunteer” for the dunk tank and even our police clerk’s 

husband “a firefighter” participated in the event. Thank you Alex Reese, Officer 

Morrison and Officer McCullough. 

 

At the bear festival, an individual fell in the roadway and hit their head. Officer Gettle 

and Fire Chief Nott responded and cared for the individual and had her husband 

transport her to the hospital for a concussion. She later found me to thank me so 

much for the great assistance that Officer Gettle and Chief Nott provided and was 

glad for their advice to go seek medical attention. 

 

I received a letter regarding Officer Morrison on his assistance, compassion and 

kindness with some people visiting from out of state and ran out of gas. I have 

attached the letter. 

 

Officer Crawford should be recognized for an individual unresponsive. Officer 

Crawford arrived on scene and check the individual and they were not breathing 

and no pulse. Officer Crawford started CPR until the medics arrived and the 

individual was brought back to life by Officer Crawford and later airlifted for further 

medical treatment. 

 

 

 

 

Thank you,  

 

Chief Blumer 

 

 

 

 


